
 
 

¹ https://www.ran-org/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/RAN_run_principles_for_Paris-
aligned_Financial_Institutions.pdf 
 

 
 
Unofficial translation from the Swedish original 
 
 
To the Board of Directors of Skandinaviska Enskilda Banken 
 
 
2021 has been called a "super environmental year" with several important summits in the 
climate and environmental area. In November, the UN Climate Environment Summit will 
be held in Glasgow, COP26. Meeting is crucial to set the level of ambition for the world's 
ability to deal with the climate crisis. 
 
The fact that financial institutions act vigorously is absolutely central to the extent to 
which the world will succeed. About sixty organizations¹ therefore demand in a joint 
appeal that financial actors until COP26 make commitments that the projects and 
companies that are supported must be adapted to a 1.5 ̊C scenario. 
 
In light of this, I, as a shareholder, request to the 2021 Annual General Meeting: 
to decide that SEB by 2025 will only finance the companies and projects that are in line 
with what science requires for the world to stay below 1.5 ̊C 
that the board reports back on how this has been implemented at the latest at the 2022 
AGM and thereafter annually until it has been fully implemented. 
 

 

Rolf Lindahl, campaign manager Greenpeace, 2021-02-09 
 

 


